American College
Gastroenterology
File

Mr. Daniel Weiss
Executive Director
The American College of Castroenterology
33 West 60th Street
New York. New York 10023

Dear Dan.

It has been some time since I have written to directly or talked to
you. I have been very much involved having served as President-elect
then President and active Trustee Board member with the National Medical Association. I found myself involved in travel to East and West
Africa and to many parts of Asia on a lecture-demonstration tour in

It has been some time since I have written to directly or talked to you. I have been very much involved having served as President-elect then President and active Trustee Board member with the National Medical Association. I found myself involved in travel to East and West Africa and to many parts of Asia on a lecture-demonstration tour in gastroenterology sponsored by the Cultural Affairs Division of the Department of State during the last two years. While these were rapid plane trips requiring only a month for each continent. Africa in 1965. Asia 1966, the whole program has been quite time-consuming and has prevented me from being as active as I have in previous years with the College. However, my term of office as President is over and I plan to be more active with the College. I believe that it was during January that I became a life member of the Association and very recently without it having occurred to me I received congratulations from a Doctor Barowsky and Doctor Sterling on my twenty-fifth anniversary as a member. I plan attending the meeting in California next October and if I am not too late I would like to submit a subject for a paper if not before I should hope to see you at that time. Sincerest regards and best wishes.

Leonidas

LHB/fet